

Name _____
Class _____

UNIT 4 GRAMMAR REFERENCE – PRACTICE EXERCISES

1 Match the two halves of the sentences. > Grammar Reference (GR) 4.1

- | | |
|---------------|-----------------|
| 1 Is there | a any biscuits? |
| 2 There are | b a computer. |
| 3 Are there | c a car park? |
| 4 There isn't | d two girls. |

2 Complete the sentences. Use the verb *to be* (+, -, or ?). > GR 4.1

- (?) Are there any books?
- (-) There _____ any champagne.
- (+) There _____ five glasses.
- (?) _____ there a dictionary?
- (-) There _____ any magazines.
- (+) There _____ a black dog.

3 Complete the sentences. Use *some* or *any*. > GR 4.3

- There are some photos on the shelf.
- Are there _____ glasses on the table?
- There are _____ eggs in the fridge.
- There aren't _____ plates in the cupboard.
- Are there _____ students in the classroom?

4 Underline the correct word in *italics*. > GR 4.5

- I like this / these clock.
- Do you want *those* / *that* books?
- These* / *this* flowers are beautiful!
- How much is *that* / *those* skirt?
- Is *this* / *these* your coat?
- This* / *Those* is a picture of my mother.

Name _____
Class _____

UNIT 4 TEST

1 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verb *to be*.

- 1 Is there a washing machine in your kitchen?
- 2 There _____ some books in my bag.
- 3 _____ there any towels outside, near the swimming pool?
- 4 There _____ any flowers in the living room.
- 5 There _____ a café opposite the post office.
- 6 No, there _____ a garden in our school.
- 7 There _____ some milk in the fridge.

1 point for each correct answer

6

2 Complete the questions. Write true answers.

- 1 Are there any bookshelves in your classroom? Yes, there are.
- 2 _____ pen in your bag? _____
- 3 _____ photos in this test? _____
- 4 _____ sofa in your living room? _____
- 5 _____ shower in your bathroom? _____
- 6 _____ shoes in your bag? _____
- 7 _____ DVDs in your bedroom? _____
- 8 _____ kettle in your kitchen? _____
- 9 _____ lamps in your living room? _____
- 10 _____ money in your purse? _____

1 point for each correct question and each correct answer

18

3 Complete the sentences with *some*, *any*, or *a(n)*.

- 1 There are ^{some}/_a keys and ^a/_{any} lipstick in my bag.
- 2 Are there _____ dictionaries on the bookshelf?
- 3 Do we have _____ cups in the dishwasher?
- 4 I need _____ help in the garden this morning.
- 5 Is there _____ bus at the bus stop?
- 6 He doesn't have _____ address book.
- 7 There aren't _____ pictures on the walls.

1 point for each correct answer

6

4 Underline the correct words in the conversation.

- A (1) This / These is the kitchen, and (2) this / these is our living room.
B It's fabulous. Are (3) this / these your children in the photos?
A (4) This / These boy is my son and (5) those / that boys are his friends.
B (6) Look at those / these flowers outside! They're lovely!
A Thanks. (7) This / These vegetables here are from the garden, too.
B You have a lot of books.
A Yes, we like reading. (8) That / Those books on the table are from the bookshop on the High Street. Look on (9) this / that bookshelf over there! You can have (10) that / those book – it's amazing.
B Thanks!

1 point for each correct answer

9

5 Read the article. Put these questions in the correct place at the end of the article.

How many people sleep in a capsule hotel?

~~Who stays in capsule hotels?~~

Why do people stay in capsule hotels?

SLEEPING IN A CAPSULE

In Japan there are some hotels with very small rooms – or capsules. Each capsule is 1m x 1m x 2m! In the 'room' there is a bed, a TV, and a lamp. There isn't a door and there aren't any chairs or tables. Each capsule has a mirror but there isn't a bathroom. You share a bathroom with the other guests outside the capsule. There isn't a locker in the room – a place to put your clothes and wallet, for example. But there are some lockers in the hotel reception.

Some questions and answers:

Q (1) Who stays in capsule hotels?

A Usually, businessmen. The 'rooms' are too small for tourists.

Q (2) _____

A They are cheap and they are usually in the centre of town or near a railway station. People go out after work, they are tired and it's difficult to go home.

Q (3) _____

A Usually, there are about 50 people in a capsule hotel. Their capsules are opposite, next to, above, and under you!

2 points for each correct answer

4

Name _____
Class _____

6 Look at the text in exercise 5. Answer the questions.

- 1 Where are the capsule hotels? They're in Japan.
- 2 Are the rooms big or small? _____
- 3 Are there any armchairs in the room? _____
- 4 Is there a TV in the room? _____
- 5 Are there any bathrooms in the hotel? _____
- 6 Is there a locker in the room? _____
- 7 Are capsule hotels expensive? _____

1 point for each correct answer

	6
--	---

**7 Write a description of your favourite room. Make notes to help you.
Write 40–60 words.**

- What is your favourite room?
- Is it big/small?
- Are there any pictures?
- Why do you like it?
- What furniture is in it?

Start: My favourite room is ...

3 points for each response to prompts
divided between accuracy and content

	15
--	----

8 Choose the correct word.

- 1 Do you like Wana? No I don't. He's awful / lovely.
- 2 Mike's garden is wonderful / horrible. It has some beautiful fruit trees in it.
- 3 Oh dear! These shoes are fabulous / awful, but they're very expensive.
- 4 Is your town nice? Yes, it's great / terrible.
- 5 She studies really hard, but her English is excellent / awful.
- 6 This coffee is lovely / horrible – I can't drink it.
- 7 I like your new sofa – it's a terrible / great colour.
- 8 Her house is awful / amazing! It's beautiful and it has an indoor swimming pool.

1 point for each correct answer

	7
--	---

Name _____
Class _____

9 Write answers with the adjectives from the box and *not very*, *very*, and *really*.

old	nice	big	new	expensive
[-]	[++]	[+++]	[-]	[+++]

- 1 Is your flat old?
No it's not very old.
- 2 Are your teachers nice?

- 3 Is that restaurant expensive?

- 4 Excuse me. Are these curtains new?

- 5 Is the cathedral big?

1 point for each correct answer

	4
--	---

10 Complete the conversation with the words from the box.

special lipstick today much crazy £35 really
--

- A** I really like this (1) lipstick . How (2) _____ is it, please?
B It's (3) _____ .
A Oh, that's (4) _____ ! That's (5) _____ expensive!
B It's very (6) _____ .
A No, thanks. Not (7) _____ .

1 point for each correct answer

	6
--	---

11 Write the prices and numbers.

- | | |
|--|-------|
| 1 two pounds ninety-nine | £2.99 |
| 2 a hundred and twenty-five pounds | _____ |
| 3 one and a quarter | _____ |
| 4 ten and a half | _____ |
| 5 a million pounds | _____ |
| 6 eight thousand | _____ |
| 7 two point five | _____ |
| 8 oh-two-oh eight-one-three-six-two-four-four-nine | _____ |
| 9 three hundred and one | _____ |
| 10 eight point two five | _____ |

1 point for each correct answer

	9
--	---

Name _____
Class _____

12 Translate the sentences into your own language.

- 1 Our new house is lovely!

- 2 Your shoes are outside the door.

- 3 Is that my glass?

- 4 The cathedral is in the city centre.

- 5 This iPod is £50.

- 6 How much are these chairs?

- 7 How many bathrooms are there in the White House?

- 8 The weather's terrible today!

- 9 My flat is on the first floor.

- 10 We don't have any money.

1 point for each correct answer

	10
--	----

Total		100
--------------	--	------------